
 
June 6, 2024 

 
Ms. Patricia Whitenight 
Air Quality Manager 
Crestwood Equity Partners, LP 
Patricia.Whitenight@crestwoodlp.com 
 
Re: Notice of Violation to Crestwood Equity Partners, LP 
 
Dear Ms. Whitenight: 
 
The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency is issuing Crestwood Equity Partners, LP, 
(Crestwood) the enclosed Notice of Violation and offering an opportunity to confer 
regarding alleged violations of the Clean Air Act. 
 
Specifically, the EPA alleges that Crestwood has violated or is violating terms and 
conditions of permits issued under the Clean Air Act to its subsidiary Arrow Pipeline, 
LLC, at certain oil and natural gas production facilities located on the Fort Berthold 
Indian Reservation in North Dakota. 
 
To reach a timely conclusion of this matter, the EPA would like to hold an initial 
conference call within 45 calendar days of your receipt of this letter. To schedule this call, 
please contact Colin LeCortz at (303) 312-6158 or lecortz.colin@epa.gov or have your 
counsel contact Abigail Dean at (303) 312-6106 or dean.abigail@epa.gov within 15 days of 
receiving this Notice of Violation.  
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      Suzanne Bohan, Director 
       Enforcement and Compliance Assurance Division 
 
Enclosure 
 
cc:  

Pardha Chennupati, Senior Air Quality Engineer, Crestwood Equity Partners, LP 
Kaitlyn Lopez, Crestwood Equity Partners, LP 
Josh Swann, Crestwood Equity Partners, LP 
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Mark Fox, Chairman, MHA Nation 
Lisa H. Lone Fight, MHA Nation 
Pat Wilkinson, MHA Nation 
Lenny Abrams, MHA Nation 
Joan Fredericks, MHA Nation 
Sherrie Gillette, MHA Nation 
Sal Beston, MHA Nation 
Edmund Baker, MHA Nation 
John Fredericks, MHA Nation 
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